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19 July, 2021
To: All Heads of the Schools
Dear Principal,

SUBIJECT: Reduced Syllabi at the ICSE (Class X) and ISC (Class XlI) Levels for the Examination
Year 2022

This is further to the CISCE’s letters to Heads of Schools, dated 2" July and 9™ 2021 regarding
its decision to review its existing syllabi at the ICSE (Class X) and ISC (Class XlI) levels for the
Year 2022 Examination in view of the continuing pandemic situation and the difficulties being
faced by schools in transacting the syllabus.

The CISCE has already brought out the reduced syllabi for a number of subjects (Class X) and
ISC (Class Xl1) levels, for the Year 2022 Examination, which are available on the CISCE website

WWw.cisce.org.

The CISCE has now completed the process of syllabus review for the remaining subjects at the
ICSE and ISC levels, specifically for Classes X and XII, for the Examination Year 2022 and made
modifications/reductions in several subjects, in consultation with subject experts.

For the complete set of syllabi for different subjects at the ICSE/ ISC levels, please refer to
the following documents, which are available on the CISCE website www.cisce.org under the
PUBLICATIONS section:

® |ICSE (Class X): Reduced Syllabus for the Examination Year 2022
e ISC(Class XIl): Reduced Syllabus for the Examination Year 2022

You are requested to intimate all concerned regarding the ICSE and ISC Reduced Syllabi for the
Year 2022 Examination.

As you are aware, we are in the midst of the pandemic, and there is uncertainty as to when

schools across the country will be able to return to normalcy. Itisreiterated that the concerned

subject teachers transact the syllabus strictly according to the sequence of topics given in the

syllabus. This will ensure that all CISCE affiliated schools are broadly teaching the same topics

at any given point of time as well as facilitate subsequent reduction in syllabus, if required. &k
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Further, please note that the Project Work already completed/ initiated by the candidates in
different subject/s, on topics which have been removed from the Syllabus, is to be accepted
and marked.

I look forward to your cooperation in this regard.

With warm regards,

Yours sincerely,

Gerry Arathoon —

Chief Executive & Secretary




